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Lots of Information in this Newsletter!

Please make sure to look over the following pages in this 
newsletter for information on:

● March 27th OSSLT Modified School Day
● Parents for Children’s Mental Health Support Group
● Maple’s Closet - Providing formal clothes for students in 

need
● Youth Speak Mental Health Event
● Aquatic Leadership Program
● Art the Link

Important OSSLT Update

The Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test (OSSLT) will be 
written on March 27th.  The test will be a “pen and paper” test with 
no online option.  Accommodations for students with SEA 
equipment will be arranged through the Special Education 
Department as per usual practice.

March 27th is the only time the test is offered during this school 
year so student attendance is essential.  As this is a graduation 
requirement, any students eligible to write this year who are absent 
from the test will forfeit the opportunity to write this year and must 
write the following year.

This test is written by students pursuing an Ontario Secondary 
School Diploma who are in their Grade 10 year or those in their 
Grade 11 or 12 year who have not yet completed their literacy 
requirement for graduation.  On March 27th, there will be no 
classes running for students who are not writing the test, with the 
exception of our non-credit bearing Autism Community Class 
program.

EQAO has removed previous restrictions around extra time for the 
test.  Students no longer need to be English Language Learners or 
have an IEP to be allowed additional time to write the test.  Test 
writers will receive a letter in homeroom to share with parents 
regarding extra time.  If you and your son/daughter anticipates the 
need for extra time, please complete the letter and return it to Ms. 
Morris (Student Success) or Ms. Littlejohn (Library). 

The Literacy Committee is working to ensure our students feel well 
prepared for the test.  Students writing the test met with our 
Literacy Teachers to register on the “KCSS Literacy Learning” 
Moodle in September.  This Moodle is a one-stop-shop for at-home 
literacy test preparation.  Students are highly encouraged to use 
the Moodle for practice and preparation for the test.  Parents are 
encouraged to look at this Moodle with their students and to 
support their practice while at home.  

Continued on page 2...

King City Varsity Hockey Continues its 
Playoff Run

The King City Lions Varsity Hockey team continue to roar through 
the playoffs after a very successful season.  The Tier 1 team, who 
went 4-1-1 in the regular season, is preparing for it’s next playoff 
game against St. Brother Andre CHS on Tuesday.  On Monday, in 
the first round of the playoffs King City beat St. Elizabeth 8-2 to 
sweep the two game series.  Anthony Macedo scored a hat trick in 
the winning effort, with additional goals by Nick and Matthew De 
Angelis.  Keep up the good work.  We are all cheering for you!

York Region has provided schools with 
the following information about 
immunizations: “The Immunization of 
School Pupils Act (the Act), requires York 
Region Public Health (YRPH) to collect 
and review immunization records to 
ensure each student is up to date with 
their immunizations. The Act also gives 
the medical officer of health the authority 
to direct school principals to suspend 
students whose immunization records are 
not up to date, unless a valid exemption 
is provided.  High school suspensions for 
York Region District School Board 
(YRDSB) seventeen year-old students 
(birth year 2002) not in compliance with 
the Act will take effect on February 28, 
2019.”

The school is not provided with a list of 
students who have received suspensions, 
nor are we involved in the verification 
process.  

https://www.google.com/maps/search/2001%20King%20Rd%2C%20King%20City%2C%20Ontario%20L7B%201K2%2C%20Canada%2C%20King%20City%2C%20Ontario%2C%20L7B%201K2%2C%20Canada
mailto:king.city.ss@yrdsb.ca
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:catherine.mcginley@yrdsb.ca
mailto:melissa.schmidt@yrdsb.ca
mailto:timothy.wesson@yrdsb.ca
mailto:rosepallotto@gmail.com
mailto:luisagale@hotmail.com
http://www.eqao.com/Pages/launch.aspx


King City SS e-Newsletter

Page Two KCSS e-Newsletter

School News Important Dates

To view our entire school calendar 
online click here.

Saturday February 23rd
❏ Outdoor Ed. at Haliburton 

Forest overnight returns

Sunday February 24th
❏ Alpine Ski & Snowboard - Ski 

OFSSA Championships

Monday February 25th 
❏ Jr. Girls Volleyball at KCSS

Tuesday February 26th 
❏ Chef A L’ecole
❏ Outdoor Ed. at Seneca King 

Campus

Wednesday February 27th 
❏ Jr. Girls Volleyball at 

Woodbridge College

Thursday February 28th 
❏ Alpine Ski & Snowboard - 

Snowboard OFSSA 
Championships

❏ Skills Canada Competitions at 
Seneca College

Monday March 4th
❏ OSSLT Opening Assembly
❏ Alt. Ed trip to Seneca College

Do you use Google Calendar?
Add our email address to add our 
calendar to your calendar, and 
never miss an event again!

king.ss@gapps.yrdsb.ca

Late bus?
Bus running late?  Bad weather?  Don’t 
forget to check the late bus report at 
www.schoolbuscity.com to get an update on 
the bus’ expected arrival time.

Tuesday February 26th 
❏ Chef A L’ecole
❏ Outdoor Ed. at Seneca King 

Campus

Monday March 4th
❏ OSSLT Opening Assembly

Monday March 11th-15th
❏ March Break

Thursday March 21st
❏ Art Show
❏ Teacher Interview Night
❏ Post Secondary Workshop for 

Parents of Grade 11 students

OSSLT Update Continued...
In September, students wrote an online practice test. This provided a 
sample of their work to the Literacy Committee.  These tests were 
marked and feedback was provided by email to each student and 
parents/guardians.  Parents and guardians  are encouraged to 
discuss the results with their student, and to encourage practice in 
any areas that require improvement.

All school classroom teachers will be working with students to review 
the necessary skills for successful completion of the test.  Our “Lit 
Blitz” will kick off on March 4th.  Grade 10 students will be 
participating in a series of lessons, including a full day in-school 
event on March 6th, focusing on areas of the test that students 
traditionally find challenging.  This will include: the three reading and 
the three writing criteria evaluated on the test.  

Full details regarding these test criteria can be found at:

● Getting Ready Guide - 
http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/OSSLT/assessment-do
cs/getting-ready-guide-osslt.pdf

● Planning and Preparation Guide: 
http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/OSSLT/assessment-do
cs/planning-preparation-guide-osslt.pdf

● “Questions and Answers for Parents”  AND “Guide to EQAO 
Assessments in Secondary School” are both available in 
multiple languages.  
(http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/OSSLT/parents/Pages
/parents.aspx) 

Parents are invited to join Ms. Morris and Ms. Littlejohn in the 
library on Parents’ Night (March 21st) for an information session 
regarding the Literacy Test. The presentation will take place at 
6:00 PM and be repeated at 7:00 PM.  Each session will run for 
approximately half an hour.

Any questions regarding the OSSLT can be directed to Ms. Morris 
(Julie.morris@yrdsb.ca).  

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/NewsEvents/Pages/School-Calendar.aspx
http://www.schoolbuscity.com
http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/OSSLT/assessment-docs/getting-ready-guide-osslt.pdf
http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/OSSLT/assessment-docs/getting-ready-guide-osslt.pdf
http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/OSSLT/assessment-docs/planning-preparation-guide-osslt.pdf
http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/OSSLT/assessment-docs/planning-preparation-guide-osslt.pdf
http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/OSSLT/parents/Pages/parents.aspx
http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/OSSLT/parents/Pages/parents.aspx
mailto:Julie.morris@yrdsb.ca
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School News

Last Year at King

If your child is writing the OSSLT this year, please encourage them 
to participate in one of these informative Lunch & Learn Sessions

2018-2019 Yearbook

Staff and students have been working hard to create a memorable yearbook for this school year.  Yearbooks 
capture snapshots of everyday life here at KCSS and will give students something to look back on for years 
to come.  There are a limited amount of 2018-2019 yearbooks still available for purchase.  If interested, login 
to your account on school cash online. ​​

February 13th Parent 
Council Cancelled

The meeting of our Parent Council 
scheduled for next week on 
February 13th has been cancelled.  
Our Parent Council will next meet 
on April 10th in the Library.  All 
parents and guardians are invited 
to attend. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LxLiJKDqNMo
https://yrdsb.schoolcashonline.com/
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School News

Last Year at King

Nordic Skiing Championships
Congratulations to the KCSS Nordic Ski Team who raced at the YRAA Championships last Friday, February 
15th.  The senior boys team of Andrew Mitchell, Justin Baird, Josh Longa, Jack Miller and Ruifeng Huang 
won the YRAA Senior Boys Championship by placing as 4 of the top 5 skiers!   Not to be outdone by the 
boys, Dalia Frank-Kamenetski came in 4th and Ruth Schoenhardt was first in the senior girls race.    
 
The team qualified 9 athletes for the OFSAA Provincial Championships, which take place at Highlands Nordic 
at the end of the month.  Coach Schoenhardt is already on the recruitment path for next year's season with 
the goal of regaining the YRAA Nordic Ski Pennant.
 
Well done team.2018-2019 Yearbook

Staff and students have been working hard to create a memorable yearbook for this school year.  Yearbooks 
capture snapshots of everyday life here at KCSS and will give students something to look back on for years 
to come.  There are a limited amount of 2018-2019 yearbooks still available for purchase.  If interested, login 
to your account on school cash online. ​​

February 13th Parent 
Council Cancelled

The meeting of our Parent Council 
scheduled for next week on 
February 13th has been cancelled.  
Our Parent Council will next meet 
on April 10th in the Library.  All 
parents and guardians are invited 
to attend. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LxLiJKDqNMo
https://yrdsb.schoolcashonline.com/
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School News

Last Year at King

Outdoor Education Class at Cedar Glen
KCSS’ Outdoor Education class spent their Valentine's day at YMCA Cedar Glen building their team 
connection on the high ropes and initiatives course. (Editor’s note - and by taking very dramatic selfies!)  The 
class was preparing for their winter camping trip at Haliburton Forest, which they left for yesterday.  We 
cannot wait to hear about their adventures when they return tomorrow.  Stay warm!  

2018-2019 Yearbook

Staff and students have been working hard to create a memorable yearbook for this school year.  Yearbooks 
capture snapshots of everyday life here at KCSS and will give students something to look back on for years 
to come.  There are a limited amount of 2018-2019 yearbooks still available for purchase.  If interested, login 
to your account on school cash online. ​​

February 13th Parent 
Council Cancelled

The meeting of our Parent Council 
scheduled for next week on 
February 13th has been cancelled.  
Our Parent Council will next meet 
on April 10th in the Library.  All 
parents and guardians are invited 
to attend. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LxLiJKDqNMo
https://yrdsb.schoolcashonline.com/
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School News

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
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School News

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
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School News

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
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School News

Information on School Bus Cancellation
 
To ensure the safety of students, school bus service may be cancelled due to inclement weather, extreme 
temperatures and/or poor road conditions.  In these cases, parents and students should develop alternate 
care/transportation arrangements.
 
Cancellation decisions will only be made after thorough consultation with the Safety Officers of school bus 
companies servicing York Region and are based on several factors including precipitation, air temperature, 
road conditions and weather forecast.
 
Please note the following;
 

● A decision to cancel school bus service will be region-wide meaning all school buses, vans and taxis 
will not operate.  Both the YRDSB and YCDSB operate many regional educational programs.  
Students attending these programs are transported over large attendance areas encompassing 
several municipal boundaries which prevents the ability to cancel bus service using a municipality or 
zone methodology.    

● When bus service is cancelled all school tests and/or examinations will be cancelled and rescheduled.
● Student trips involving the use of school buses will also be cancelled.
● Unless otherwise stated, schools will remain open and parents can make arrangements to transport 

their children to and from school even if school bus service is cancelled.  If buses are cancelled in 
the morning, they will not operate in the afternoon. Therefore students transported to school 
by parents will require the same transportation home.

 
A bus cancellation message will be available at www.schoolbuscity.com, by calling 1-877-330-3001, or by 
following @YRDSB and @YCDSB on Twitter.
 
Parents, students and school staff may also access the following radio and television stations after 6:00 a.m. 
to receive bus cancellation information:
 
RADIO
590 AM       640 AM       680 AM       860 AM       
1010 AM     1050 AM       1540 AM     1580 AM     
88.5 FM       89.9 FM       92.5 FM       93.1 FM
94.9 FM       95.9 FM       97.3 FM       98.1 FM       
99.1 FM       99.9 FM        101.1 FM     102.1 FM     
104.5 FM     100.7 FM     105.9           107.1 FM
 
TELEVISION
CITY TV     CTV Barrie CTV Toronto CP24     GLOBAL NEWS

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.schoolbuscity.com/

